
  

  
  

ADMINISTRATORS REPORT TO THE 2022 NORTH WEST REGION  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

  

  

  

MEETINGS  

  

During 2021/22 there have been 5 Regional Board meetings with attendance as listed, meetings have 

been held remotely but I’m pleased to report we were able to hold our last meeting face to face. 

 

  

Heather  Bamforth  Vice – Chair – elected to serve until 2023 AGM 4 

Beth   Barrett  NW Community Activator– BC Employee (left June 2022) 3 

Phil  Braybrooke  Regional Competition Administrator (contracted by NW 

Region on behalf of BC)  

4 

Alan  Gornall  Chair – elected to serve until 2024 AGM 5  

Clive Chatterton Co-opted Board member Jan 2022 3  

Ayisatu Emore Board Member (responsible for Diversity & Inclusion) 

elected to serve until 2024 AGM 

2 

Olivia Fawcett Cycle Sport Developer – BC Employee  started June 2022 1 

Alan  Gornall Chair - elected to serve until 2024 AGM 5 

 

Carole  

 

 

Leigh 

 

Administrator - elected to serve until 2023 AGM 

 

5 

Adam 

 

Newall Cycle Sport Developer – BC Employee left May 2022 2 

Robert  Pickering  Regional Manager NW/NE - BC Employee   5  

Ian Roberts Treasurer elected to serve until 2022 AGM 5 

Gary  Scott  Board Member (responsible for Regional Youth Team) 

elected to serve until 2024 AGM 

4 

Len  Woffindin  Board Member  elected to serve until 2024 AGM 3 

  

John  

  

Wych  

  

NW Club & Coaching Officer (BC Employee)  

 

1 

 

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  

 

 

WORKGROUPS  

  

The following workgroups have held meetings throughout this term of office with competition and 

activities returning back to the new normal in the middle of the year, these groups have worked well 

enabling the Regional Board to concentrate on governance and have a more overseeing & endorsing 

role. Thanks to all those members of the groups for their contributions and as always, any members 

can express an interest in being a part of these workgroups and their input would be welcomed.  

  

RDP & Finance Plan – Board members only  

Event Group – Board members only  

Road &Track  

Off Road/MTB   

Coaching & Youth  

Diversity & Inclusion   

Membership & Recreation  

Event Support  

Regional Academy  

  

  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

  

38 members attended the 21st North West Region’s Annual General Meeting held on 16th September 

2021 held remotely ensuring we continued to be Covid compliance. Officials gave brief résumés of 

their work carried out during the past year and the Officers and Board members were elected to serve 

the region over varying terms of office.  

  

  

REGIONAL COUNCIL  

  

10 Members attended the North West Regional Council meeting held on virtually on 21st October 2021, the  

National Council agenda was discussed with our National Councillors, who then attended a revert back 

since the Covid pandemic to a face-to-face National Council meeting on 21st November 2021.  

  

  

GOVERNANCE  

  

I  have attended quarterly virtual meetings with both all regional secretaries and our company secretary to 

ensure we continue with best practice and consistency in regional governance and that documentation is 

up to date and key issues addressed. I also attend meetings with membership services to ensure there is a 

consistent approach to club/team affiliations across all the regions. 

 

THOUGHTS & THANKS  

  

On behalf of the Region my thanks to all those clubs and promoters who ably promoted events in 

2021/22 and to my fellow board members for their continued commitment to the smooth running of our 

region. There are still many challenges in all our sport disciplines, but I am confident with such 

passionate people driving activity the trend in participation levels will turnaround soon.   

Finally, I would just like to offer my congratulations to all those riders that have won medals in major 

events this year, we have strength in depth within our region across many disciplines and we should 

be proud of each and every one of their achievements.  

  

Continue to stay safe & well everyone.  

  

  

August 2022 


